

Working with young people of Mendip

Chairman's Report 2021

It has been another year hugely affected by the COVID pandemic, but we have been grateful that we have at least managed to have a couple of face-to-face meetings during the year and also finally managed to do a small fundraising activity before Christmas (thank you Sue) and a more substantial one in January 2022.

You will see from the finance and secretary's reports to follow that we have managed to more than cover our costs and continue to give to the YMCA and other agencies during this time when the needs of young people have been as great - if not greater - than usual.

I want to thank all of the YWAF committee for their continued effort and support during this time.

I especially want to thank Sue who has continued throughout the year to apply for funding when and wherever she can - with amazing success.

I want to thank Nick for keeping all the accounts up together and for sorting out all the payments going out and all donations / grants coming in.

The lovely Carol turns up at all our meetings to represent the Mendip YMCA - her reports are so important to keep us enthusiastic as they tell us where the money is going and the difference it makes to the young people. We are very grateful, thank you Carol.

I also want to thank Bethan Crisfield for running our Facebook page; and thank you to Ben Shimmin for keeping our website up to date and organised.

During the year we have managed to complete a PowerPoint presentation to be used to raise our profile (and hopefully donations) by speaking at events like Lions Club meetings / WI etc. We have also put together some display boards to take to fundraising events. Thank you Becky and Sue for your work with this. Sue has already used it for a Lions Club meeting, resulting in a donation.

We have continued to give the YMCA funding for activities, emergencies, welcome vouchers and Christmas gift vouchers. In addition this year we have provided two tablets (computers) each for Frome and Street Foyers. We have also provided money for essential clothing and shoes for some young people. In addition we have given grants to the "Make Shed" in Frome, to the YMCA Young Carers' Group, and to provide a fridge for the Street Young People's Centre.

Going forward, the needs of young people seem to get ever greater. We are currently considering further funding for the "Make Shed" and also looking into funding more counselling sessions for young people via Wessex counselling services. These are organisations we have previously helped, both dealing with mental health issues. The mental health of young people cannot be ignored, it is paramount to them being able to improve their present and give them hope for a better future.

As an organisation YWAF wants to continue to do what it is doing, but it wants to be able to offer more support and help, especially as young people try to pick up the threads of their life again after COVID. Hopefully in the coming year we will be able to do some of the fundraising activities that we had planned for last year and were unable to do. We are waiting to hear if we will be able to do the Glastonbury festival - this has previously been our biggest fund raiser. We are hopeful that we might finally manage the Mamma Mia singalong too!

We need donations, we have space for more people to join the committee and we need more members and people to volunteer with fundraising activities. If you are interested in helping in any way, if you have ideas for fundraising or just a heart for young people who are struggling, please let us know. We would love your input.

Ann Ralls

YOUTH WITH A FUTURE

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE

			Full Year	2021	Full Year	2020
	Comment	Note	£	%	£	%
INCOME				1		
Subscriptions	<£5 per member>		50 }		50	[
Donations		1	7,932 }	93%	2,231	61%
Gift Aid (tax recovery	y)		0	0%	388	10%
Fund-Raising - Glast	tonbury Festival		0	0%	0	0%
Fund-Raising - Othe	r	2	601	7%	1,053	28%
CCLA Deposit Intere	est		1	0%	46	1%
TOTAL INCOME			8,585	100%	3,768	100%
EXPENDITURE						
Shepton GHH	}		40	1%	40	0%
Frome Foyer	}		1,447	24%	916	9%
Street Foyer			1,715	28%	1,398	13%
Advance Grant			0	0%	1,500	14%
Homelessness, YMCA	Mendip	3a	3,202	52%	3,854	37%
Other Youth Support	and Initiatives	3b	2,837	46%	6,572	63%
Administration			118	2%	86	1%
Other			2,955	48%	6,658	63%
TOTAL EXPENDITURE			6,157	100%	10,512	100%
SURPLUS (DEFICIT)			£2,428		£(6,744)	

Funds as at: 31/12/2021	
Unrestricted General	£15,255
Restricted	£0
	£15,255

Comprising:			Int. p.a.
Bank Co-op	- Current	£6,270	0.00%
Bank CCLA	- Deposit	£8,985	0.02%
		£15,255	

Note 3 - Expenditure - Various:	No.	£	%
3a. Homelessness, YMCA Mendip:			
Welcome vouchers (Street 4, Frome 8)	12	751	23%
Activity funds		1,525	48%
Emergency funds		286	9%
Christmas gift vouchers	32	640	20%
		£3,202	100%
3b. Other Youth Support and Initiative Gra	nts:		
Edventure Frome CIC, support worker		2,000	70%
YMCA Young Carers' Group, respite activities		161	6%
Street Foyer residents, two tablets		180	6%
Frome Foyer residents, two tablets		180	6%
Street Young People's Centre, fridge		175	6%
AW, clothing		100	4%
EL, shoes and food supplements		83	3%
AL, clothes for job interviews		72	3%
CC, reading skills		32	1%
RD, van hire for flat move		79	3%
KS, shoes		25	1%
ET, Kenya trip (refunded as not undertake	en)	(250)	-9%
		£2,837	100%

Note 1 - Income - Donations:	£
Member - AGM (13 Sept 2021)	1,416
Individual - Other	1,216
KFC Foundation	2,000
PCC Shepton Mallet	1,000
Somerset Community Foundation	1,000
Mabel Cooper Charitable Trust	1,200
G&S Lions Club	100
	£7,932

Note 2 - Income - FR Other:	£
Online Giving - Just Giving *	147
Christmas Appeal (cash)	60
Every Penny Counts	329
Amazon Smile	16
Hot Chocolate Sales	50
	£601

^{*} includes Christmas Appeal donations

Prepared by:	Nick May
Date:	05/02/2022

Examined by:	Richard Illidge ACMA
Date:	08/03/2022

Approved by:	YWAF Trustees
Date:	28/03/2022



Treasurer's Report 2021

YWAF was constituted in September 2002 upon the winding-down of Shepton Housing Association Limited (SHAL) and is a registered charity (no. 1094485).

SHAL's surplus funds of £35,417 were transferred across to YWAF in order to continue 'working with young people of Mendip'. Looking back since inception YWAF has raised income of £113,847 and expended £134,009.

YWAF's 2021 Accounts are noted opposite for receiving at the forthcoming AGM, independently examined and approved by the YWAF trustees.

Cash at bank at 31 December 2021 was £15,255 (2020 - £12,827).

2021 income at £8,585 was 128% higher compared with the prior year. Income was derived from three main sources: subscriptions & donations (£7,982); fundraising (£601); and bank deposit interest (£1). Although there was no Glastonbury Festival event again this year due to the Covid pandemic, any resulting income shortfall was more than covered by generous donations from a number of organisations and individuals. Most grateful thanks to all involved in donating or raising funds for YWAF during the year.

2021 expenditure at £6,157 was 41% lower compared with the prior year. Money given to young people and their supporting organisations in the Mendip area was divided between YMCA Mendip grants (52%) and other youth grants (46%). Administration costs (2%) accounted for the remainder.

Grants for the two primary YMCA Mendip locations – Frome and Street Foyers - were divided between Welcome vouchers for new residents (12 in 2021, 9 in 2020), Activity and Emergency funding, and Christmas vouchers. Eleven other youth grants (6 in 2020) were awarded: six to individuals and five to organisations.

The YWAF trustees meet and correspond regularly to consider all funding requests. Updated financial statements are supplied at each committee meeting.

2021 recorded a £2,428 surplus (2020 £6,744 deficit) and has been added to cash reserves. There were total cash reserves of £15,255 at 31 December 2021, classified as unrestricted general. Such reserves are estimated to represent two and a half years' (2020 two years') normal forward expenditure cover. Reserves cover will be variable bearing in mind the future funding requirements of YMCA Mendip and its residents, also the levels of annual fundraising income. Reserve levels increased in 2021 from a combination of higher income and lower expenditure.

Members will be provided with an update of YWAF's latest financial position at the AGM on 25 April. 2022 will hopefully see, post pandemic, some welcome income again from the Glastonbury Festival.

Nick May



Secretary's Report 2021

2021 was another difficult year in so many ways, not least in the realm of fund-raising for our work to support young people in the Mendip area. We were unable to organise any fundraising events so I turned my attention to sending lots of letters to grant-making trusts and applied to two funds. Mostly the funding letters don't receive a response but we were lucky and received a £1,200 grant from the Mabel Cooper Charitable Trust and a £1,000 donation from a private local donor.

We also received £2,000 from the KFC Foundation and £1,000 from Somerset Community Foundation's Glastonbury Solidarity Fund (a fund set up to try to support some of the organisations that usually benefit from the Glastonbury Festival). Of course, in previous years, we have received around £3,000-£4,000 from our team at Glastonbury Festival and we are delighted that Jackie Garbett and her team have been asked to return to the festival in 2022!

I did a small stall in Shepton Mallet at the St Peter & St Paul's Church Christmas Fair where I sold creamy slow-cooked hot chocolate and raised £50 – every little helps!

Becky Skinner and I prepared a new PowerPoint presentation that we can show to local groups to raise awareness about our work and in December I used it with the Glastonbury and Street Lions Club who then generously donated £100 to us.

At Christmas I did an appeal through the churches in Shepton Mallet for Christmas gifts for the young people living in the YMCA supported housing schemes and the guests at Windsor Hill Wood and was able to take some lovely gifts and Christmas goodies to Carol at the YMCA for distribution.

As Covid restrictions lifted, we were able to organise our pub quiz which was held on 31 January in the Well Inn, Shepton Mallet – it was such a fun evening which raised £380.50 – we had a full house of 12 teams and some amazing raffle prizes. Special thanks to Dave Crisfield for all his preparation as Quiz Master. We will make this an annual event and I have already booked the Well Inn again for Sunday 29 January 2023 so please put it in your diary and bring a team!

I hope to organise another fund-raiser towards the end of 2022 – hopefully a Mamma Mia sing-along – watch this space! Please follow us on our YWAF Somerset Facebook page where we share information and events.

Thank you for your support in 2021 – please become a member for £5 per year and if you can help with organising any fund-raising events please let us know.

Sue Crisfield

Charity Information:

Patron: Ms Karen Deverell MBE

Trustees: Jane Copestake, Sue Crisfield, Nick May, Ann Ralls, Rebecca Skinner, Keith Wetherill

YMCA Mendip Officer Representative: Carol Plenty

Registered Office: The Parish Office, Peter Street Rooms, Peter Street, Shepton Mallet, Somerset, BA4 5BL

Registered Charity No: 1094485

Website: www.ywaf.org.uk

Contact email: ywaf@ywaf.org.uk

Facebook: www.facebook.com/YWAFSomerset/